VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Special Meeting

October 27, 2009
5:30 PM

A Special Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on October 27, 2009 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:
MAYOR

William E. Hignight
COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford

Terri Racher

Samuel Seely

Kimberlee Smith

EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna
VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Turner Wilson
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

 Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Minutes

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Minutes from October 13, 2009.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes from the Regular Meeting on October 13, 2009 with one correction.

Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked Councilor Seely to clarify the correction.

Councilor Seely stated the correction was on page three about halfway down (line 15 under Wastewater) correcting “contactor” to contractor”.

The Clerk noted the correction.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Racher:  For

Councilor Smith:  For

Councilor Bradford:  For

Councilor Seely:  For

None Opposed.
Motion Passed.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers
The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

No questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #09-11 regarding Budget Adjustments
The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Budget Adjustment Resolution. 
Councilor Racher made a motion to approve Resolution #09-11 regarding Budget Adjustments.
Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Clerk provided each Councilor with replacement pages (# 6 and # 11) for the September 30, 2009 Balance Sheet and Comparison to Budget Report that had been in the packets for the previous meeting.  The replacement pages contained the budget adjustments that were made after the report was first printed.
The Clerk explained each Budget Adjustment:

1.  $1,300-Transfer from the Cemetery CD to the General Fund Cash Balance.


2.  $1,544-General Fund Expense increase for the purchase of Cemetery Software.


3.  $6,324-Fire Protection Revenue increase from a FEMA Grant.


4.  $2,100-Fire Protection Revenue increase from State Fire Fighting                                         
     Reimbursements.


5.  $7,000-Fire Protection Revenue increase from a State Forestry Grant.
The Mayor asked if there were any questions.

No other questions were asked.

The Mayor called the vote.
The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Seely:  For
Councilor Racher:  For
Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Bradford:  For
None Opposed.
Motion Passed.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor

The Mayor stated he would not be able to attend the next scheduled Council meeting on Tuesday, November 10, 2009.  He asked the Council if the meeting could be rescheduled for Thursday, November 12, 2009.

Discussion followed regarding rescheduling the next meeting.

It was decided the next meeting would be scheduled on Wednesday, November 11, 2009.
Councilor Bradford inquired about the meeting scheduled for November 24, 2009 and asked if it would actually take place since in the past the second November meeting had often been cancelled due to Thanksgiving.
The Mayor stated the meeting would take place because the auditor, Pam Rice, was already scheduled to be on the agenda to discuss the exit conference.
The Mayor also stated the Election Resolution needed to be approved and would be placed on the agenda for one of the November meetings.
Discussion followed regarding the open positions for the upcoming Municipal Election.

The Clerk stated she wanted to discuss the 2009 Holiday Dinner Party. 

It was decided the volunteers would also be invited instead of holding a separate dinner for them as had been previously planned.

The party would take place at the Zia Senior Center on Saturday, December 5, 2009. 

The volunteers would be included in the door prize drawing.

The Clerk informed the Council that gifts had already been purchased for the volunteers (Ball Caps) and employees (T-Shirts) for the party.

The Mayor informed the Council that the Governor had taken back all Capital Outlay funding for projects that had not yet hired a contractor.  He stated the Water Trust Board funding was not Capital Outlay and was safe for now.  He stated the announcement had put many projects for communities across the state into serious jeopardy.

Councilor Bradford informed the Council that Jim Miller had written a grant for the Corona Public Schools requesting funding to equip the gymnasium roof with Solar Panels.   She stated the Governor had set aside a half million dollars for grants to schools for this purpose.  She noted the cost of electricity per student to run the school was very high.
Councilor Bradford made reference to Mr. Miller’s interest in solar panels that had previously been discussed regarding stimulus funding.
Discussion followed regarding funding opportunities for renewable energy projects.

Councilor Bradford reported the Green Tree Board had requested the Village Council to lobby the Education Committee, Energy Committee, State School Board, Energy and Minerals and local legislators to promote Mr. Miller’s funding request.

Councilor Bradford reported Ruidoso, Carrizozo, and Corona were the communities included in Mr. Miller’s grant application.
The Mayor stated he would contact Zach Cook, Dennis Kintigh, Rod Adair and Nora Espinoza and request their support for the project.
Councilor Bradford stated she would be willing to go to Santa Fe to help promote the funding.

Councilor Bradford announced there was a plan to have a Pots and Pan recycling day sometime in January 2010.
Councilor Bradford announced the price to recycle tires had been set at $2.00 each for residential and $5.00 each for commercial.
Discussion following regarding how Corona would handle the collection of tires since the Public Work’s gate was open during the day, and the staff could not constantly supervise the recycling traffic in the yard.

The Mayor stated he needed more clarification on whether the Village would be charged for tires that were sent along with the other recycling.
Councilor Bradford stated she would look into what policy would be for Corona.

Councilor Bradford reported to the Council on the Clinic provider problems.  
Discussion followed regarding the Clinic.
Councilor Racher stated Dr. Jackson would be coming to the Clinic twice a month on the first and third Wednesdays until a replacement provider was hired.
The Mayor stated the employees planned to work on Veterans’ Day, and they would move the Veterans’ Day holiday to the day after Thanksgiving.

The Mayor asked if there were any other comments from the Council or visitors.
Councilor Bradford stated she took a horse trailer to Ruidoso full of E-Cycling and other paper items.

Councilor Racher reported the Halloween Carnival would be held on Thursday night, October 29, 2009 at the Corona Public School.
Councilor Bradford reported the Library would be open on Saturday night, October 31, 2009 for Halloween.  A teen costume party had been planned along with other activities.
The Mayor recognized Paula Crane and asked if he could answer any questions regarding the water contract situation.

Ms. Crane asked for an update on the status of the contract with the Cougar Mountain Ranch Mutual Domestic Water Users Association.  

The Mayor explained the current status of the contract.

The Mayor stated as soon as he received the letter showing the Department of Finance and Administration had approved the transfer of assets, he would bring the water contract to the Council for approval.
The Mayor stated he could not move forward on anything before the CMRMDWUA received DFA approval.

Ms. Crane stated she had spoken to Debbie Reuss, and she said they had contacted an appraiser.

The Mayor stated the Lincoln County Assessor’s Office could act as an appraiser for CMRMDWUA.

Ms. Crane asked if there was anything she could do to speed up the process.

The Mayor stated he was not in the position to advise her to do anything particular.

The Mayor stated progress had been made.  He stated he expected progress to continue at a slow pace, and everyone would have to just wait out the time the process would take.
Ms. Crane thanked the Mayor for his efforts and for answering her questions.

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions.
No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Adjournment
The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Councilor Smith made a motion to adjourn.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:  For
Councilor Seely:  For
Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Racher:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.
Approved

__________________________
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William E. Hignight, Mayor
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_____________

Janet L. Verna, Clerk/Treasurer
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